
 

 

Minutes 
 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

Monday, June 6, 2022  6:30 PM 

Kilaga Presentation Hall 

lhsportscars.com 

  

BOARD MEMBERS:  

 

President:             Chuck Schmidt       Tour Events:           Ernie Drake 

VP/Membership:   Pam Berry             Social Events:         Linda Snyder 

Secretary:             Mary Olsen               Liaison/Historian:   Susan Satterwhite 

Treasurer:             Carol Asnault    Webmaster:             Ron Goleno  

 
 

Welcome to all Members and Guests 

 

Our club requires that each member and guest have their COVID vaccination card checked 

prior to attending any of our events including our club meetings.  If you have had your 

COVID vaccination card checked at any of our previous events, we have it documented and 

you will not be required to show it again at future events.  If your COVID Vaccination Card 

has not been verified, please bring it with you and be prepared to have it checked.  Thank 

you. We appreciate it. 

 

We ask that our members wear their name tags to our events.  Guests and new members 

will be wearing a green dot on their name tags so that we can more easily recognize them.  

Please make an effort to meet our guests and new members.  We want them to feel welcome 

and comfortable while attending our events. 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Chuck Schmidt 

 

Tom Budny has invited our sports car club members to a Celebration of Life for Joy Budny.  

It will be held on Sunday, June 26th from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. located at his home (see Roster 

for address). 

 

Also, any member wishing to participate in the city of Lincoln 4th of July parade please 

contact Chuck.  We only have four members signed up at this time. 

 

Because the staff of Lincoln Hills will not be available on 

Monday, July 4th, our July meeting will be held on 

Wednesday, July 6th at 6:30 in Presentation Hall.  Please 

note the change on your calendar.  

 
   



 

 

 
INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS:  

 

There were no new members or guests to introduce 

 

REPORTS: 

 
Sunshine Lady – Marie Ramos 
 
Marie was absent from tonight’s meeting but Marie’s assistant Chuck, advised that Marie sent 
cards of condolence to Sugar Chelselka regarding the loss of Howard Skaggs and to Tom Budny 
regarding the loss of Joy Budny. 
 
Marie also sent a get-well card to Diann Rooney. 
 
Vice President/Membership: Pam Berry: 
 
Pam reported that we currently have a total membership of 87 households/154 members and that 
we have 29 households/45 members attending this evening’s meeting. 
 
 
Please contact Pam Berry if you would like to have a new club name badge or decal for your car.  

You can purchase a shirt, a vest or hat with the club logo embossed on it or purchase a logo to 

place on your own garment at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, CA  

(916) 791-3174. 

 

The badge order blank can be found on our club website, but Pam will also have some forms with 

her at the meeting. 
 
 
Secretary:  Mary Olsen   

Mary was absent from tonight’s meeting but Mary’s assistant, Chuck, requested that the minutes 

that were submitted by Chuck for the May’s meeting be accepted by our members.  They were 

seconded and approved. 

 

Mary requests that if it is your birthday or anniversary, that you mention your name to make it 

easier to include your name in the minutes. 

 

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault  

Carol was absent from tonight’s meeting but her assistant, Chuck, asked that the financial 

statement be accepted by our members.  The financial statement was seconded and approved. 

 

 

Social Events:  Linda Snyder and Kathy Fernandes 

Linda reported on our future social events which can be found on our club website. 

 

Liaison/Historian: Susan Satterwhite 



 

 

Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event photo’s are sent to Susan so that she can review them 

and send them to our webmaster.  Susan will report on the new pictures that have been added to 

our Club website. 

 

Report on our Club website.  Webmaster:  Ron Goleno 

Ron reported on the activity of our club’s website 

 

Please note:  We do not publish members’ phone number(s) or address on the website or provide 

links to other websites.  If you need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster.  

The club’s website is constantly being updated with pictures and information about our club 

activities. Please visit our website to see the latest news, pictures, and future Tours and Socials. 

 

Tour Events:  Ernie Drake 

 

Ernie reported on the recent past tours and future tours that have been planned.  Future tours can 

be found on our club’s website. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Mike Stafinbil reported on the Bayside Church Father’s Day Car Show. 

 

Birthdays, Anniversaries: 

 

Birthdays include Nadine Miller, Gary Musser, Gerri Samsel, Shelley Silva, Jerry LaFave, and 

Judy Laird. 

 

We congratulate the anniversaries of; Bruce and Chris Drews and Bob and Susan Satterwhite. 

 

Betcha don’t know who this is? 

 

We enjoyed seeing photo’s of Lynn and Nadine Miller that were taken a couple of years ago.   

 

 

Tom Breckon asks that you please bring your photo’s and he will scan 

them.  Unless you provide him with your photo’s, we will no longer be able 

to include this feature in our meetings. 
 

VIDEOS: 

 

Ron showed a couple of videos. 

 



 

 

NOTE: THERE IS A CHANGE OF THE DAY OF OUR JULY 

MEETING.  OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON Wednesday,  

July 6, 2022. 
 

We enjoyed a social gathering and a chance to meet our new members and guests.   


